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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 3rd November 2012
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Allan Davison
Attendees

David Johnston (Laganvale), John Patton (VP), Sam Howlett (CWA), Boris Pinto (Murley), Ken Tweedie (CWA), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Jeanette Morton (Wellington), David Leonard (Dungannon), Morris Cameron (1st Old Boys), Ronnie Kennedy (VP),  Bill Caughey (President), Fred McCrea (VP), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Bill Clements (1st Larne), Randal McDowell (Magheramorne), Paul Kirk (Downshire), 
Apologies

No apologies were received
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk advised those present of correspondence for October.

Colin McCabe contacted the BBL on behalf of Kingdom Brass in Scotland to enquire would it be possible for the band to enter Spring Festival 2013 in Strabane and also whether it would be possible for them to perform a concert. This was discussed later in the meeting.
Neville Bryan of St George’s Brass Band in Dublin requested information regarding Festival of Brass Contest. An information pack was forwarded. 
Wendi Kane from Belfast City Council confirmed that she would be very happy to act as entertainment adjudicator at the Festival of Brass Contest.
Micky McCoy contacted the BBL on behalf of Northern Ireland Assembly seeking the services of a bugler for their service of remembrance on 9th November. The details were forwarded to band secretaries however, Micky sourced a bugler himself.

Kevin Wadsworth confirmed as music adjudicator for Festival of Brass contest.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Stephen Kennedy advised that the balance in current account was £6,300.71. He noted that accounts had been fairly quiet with exception of adjudicator travel expenses and a prize cheque from Spring Festival contest.
Allan Davison added that the books were now closed and accounts would now be prepared and presented at AGM.

Festival of Brass at Queen’s University, Belfast

Allan Davison advised the meeting that it had been decided not to apply for funding from Belfast City Council Rolling Fund due to short timescales.
As mentioned previously, Kevin Wadsworth and Wendi Kane have been confirmed as adjudicators.

Paul Kirk advised the meeting that the closing date for entries had now passed and that 14 bands entered, 5 youth bands and 9 senior bands.

The draw was then made as follows:

Youth Bands

1. Laganvale Youth Band

2. 3rd Carrickfergus Junior Band

3. Laureldale Ensemble

4. Downshire Junior Band

5. 1st Old Boys Youth Band

5th Grade

1. 1st Larne Old Boys Silver Band

4th Grade

1. Dungarvan Silver Band

3rd Grade

1. St. Marks Silver Band

2. CWA Brass

2nd Grade

1. Lourdes Silver Band

2. Third Carrickfergus Band

Championship

1. Laganvale (Metal Technology) Band

2. Downshire Brass

3. 1st Old Boys Silver Band

Michael Alcorn has confirmed that Percussion, Lighting and Sound Recording will provided in a similar fashion to last year. 
Bill Caughey confirmed that he would be happy to compere the event.

Allan Davison noted that Dungarvan Silver Band would be spending the weekend in Belfast. 

A starting time of 12pm for the day’s proceedings was agreed by those present with running order to be
5th Grade

4th Grade

3rd Grade

Youth Bands

2nd Grade

Championship

Bands will be notified of prize fund in advance. 

A £5 door charge was agreed, same as last year.

Paul Kirk confirmed that rehearsal facilities will be same as last year and a schedule will be distributed to bands shortly.

Solos & Quartets 2013 
Alan Hunter confirmed that entry forms had now been distributed to bands. Closing date for entries is 22nd December. Alan also advised that the closing date will be strictly enforced. A reminder will be sent to bands during December.
Paul Kirk to ask church to have piano tuned. If not willing, then BBL to organise a tuner on the day.

Bob Quick and Ian Williams have been confirmed as adjudicators. Ian’s flights have been booked.

Fivemiletown Contest 2013
Allan Davison advised that he had received a funding application pack from Dungannon and South Tyrone Borough Council. This will be reviewed with a view to submitting an application.
A discussion ensued around the subject of entertainment adjudication, whether one should be appointed and if so, what their background should be.
It was proposed by Morris Cameron that only a music adjudicator should be appointed. This was seconded by Sam Howlett. The motion went to a show of hands and it was decided that 2 adjudicators should be appointed.

The following people were proposed as entertainment adjudicators and will be contacted in order of preference in due course:

Helen Hamill

Wilfie Piper

Dr. Joe McKee

BBL will request someone from Dungannon & South Tyrone council to present awards at the end of the day.

Allan Davison added that the Valley Hotel will once again make a contribution towards the prize fund on the day, as will G.R. White & Sons.

With a view that the day’s proceedings may run until late evening, a discussion ensued on whether to limit the number of entries and also how to make performances quicker/slicker. 
Bill Caughey appealed for bands to limit their compere notes. It was agreed however that entries should not be limited as we are trying to encourage local bands in the area. 

Entry forms will go out to bands during November. In order to allow sufficient time for planning in the event of a large number of entries, the closing date for entries will be the January 2013 BBL Meeting.
Entry Fees will be £45 for Championship and 2nd grade, £35 for all other grades.

Spring Festival 2013

The correspondence from Kingdom Brass was discussed. There were no objections from those present to the band entering the contest. It was noted however, that the SBBA were not officially recognised as a registry by the NIBA. Paul Kirk to contact the NIBA with a proposal that SBBA registrations be accepted. With regards to organising a concert, it was recommended that the band contact Tommy Barr of the North West Festival. Paul Kirk will contact Colin McCabe to advise him of way forward.

Any Other Business
The following events were noted:

Wellington Memorial Silver Band in concert with Ian Williams (of the Cory Band)

Saturday 1st December at 7:45pm

Crossgar War Memorial Community Hall

Queen’s University Brass Band conducted by  Richard Evans and featuring Queen’s University Chamber Choir

Charity Concert in Aid of “Friends of the Cancer Centre”
Saturday 1st December 

Whitla Hall, Belfast

David Johnston raised the issue of selection of music for NIBA Championships. It was noted that the BBL were not responsible for the selection of music, Alan Hunter and Allan Davison were previously asked on an individual basis.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be on Saturday 8th December. The Annual General Meeting will also happen on this date.
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